Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting April 14^{th,} 2025

Monthly Meeting:

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. The other Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, David Gomes, Kyle Kruer, and Skip Powell. Also present were Town Attorney Heather Peters, Superintendent Steven Webb, Utility Office Manager Crystal Robb, and Clerk Jack Travillian. Other concerned citizens were also present. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: Motion made by Councilman Lemon and second by Councilman Powell to accept the minutes for the edited March 10, 2025. Motion passed 5-0.

Police Department: Marshal Jordan Taylor introduced himself and gave a brief reference of previous experience. The lights on the new patrol vehicle have been repaired at Wehmeyer Ford at no cost, the work was covered by warranty.

Floyd County Sheriff Steve Bush and Prosecutor Chris Lane were present at the meeting and addressed the Council advising they were available for any issues that are going on in or around Greenville.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written for the utilities and the town. The council approved monthly checks. The council also review the March 2025 reconciling report. Motion made by President Redden and second by Councilman Lemon to accept that report. Motion passed 5-0.

Committee Reports:

President Report:

The SDFRF Report is past due, Clerk Travillian advised he has an appointment to work with the Treasury Department tomorrow to get the final report filed.

President Redden advised about Safe Roads committee, the committee is reviewing Highway 150 which has significant issues and devising a plan to help with the ongoing safety concerns.

Emergency Services:

Council Member Gomes has been collaborating with the new marshal about the need for equipment, uniforms, and ammo for training compliance. Motion made by President Redden and second by Councilman Lemon to spend up to \$1,500 from the Riverboat Fund. Motion passed 5-0. Marshal Taylor will collaborate with Clerk Travillian on the purchases.

Streets & Roads:

The CCMG grant: Bids were opened for the paving project. MAC Construction - \$109,161

Temple Construction - \$140,887 Libs Paving - \$ 113,567. E&B Paving - \$174,550.

Motion made by Councilman Lemon and second by Councilman Powell to accept the lowest bid by MAC Construction pending review from HMB for compliance on job. Motion passed 5-0.

There are several potholes that need attention, the money for the repairs was granted at a previous meeting.

The annual Snow removal contract will be decided at next month's meeting.

Property Cleanup: The Greenup Greenville day will take place April 19th with the dumpster being placed at 9351 Highway 150.

Special:

Council Member Lemon reported that the Thunder Valley historical sign should be completed and installed soon, located in Greenville Park.

Zoning and planning: A citizen questioned how to remove a modular home on Greenville-Georgetown Road and replace it with an upgraded model. The council advised them to work with Floyd County Building Commission

Complaint about a home in the 6300 block of Maple Drive, vacant home not providing upkeep and maintenance.

Motion by Councilman Gomes and second by Councilman Powell to close town business, motion passed 5-0.

Utility Business:

Water Utility

Superintendent Steven Webb presented the leak adjustments report which was reviewed and accepted by the council. March water loss was at 23%.

Superintendent Webb updated about the sampling centers and for the three I-Hydrant installation.

Superintendent Webb has hired a part-time water technician, Trent Smith.

Motion was made by President Redden and second by Councilman Powell to upgrade garage door for \$4,665, to expand size. Motion passed 5-0.

2025-WO-04 Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) for Greenville Water Utility Main Repairs. Motion made by Councilman Lemon and second be Councilman Powell with unanimous consent. Motion passed 5-0.

Sewer Business:

Superintendent Webb has been working on the State of Indiana IDEM inspection, reported on the progress for the clean up at the plant. Superintendent Webb requested purchase and installation of a Tuff Shed 12X12 beside the Heritage Springs Watse Water plant for placing the new PLC unit with electrical equipment. Motion made by Councilman Powell and second by Councilman Gomes to spend up to \$16,000. Motion passed 5-0.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by President Redden and second by Councilman Lemon to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 5-0.

Next monthly meeting set for 7:00 P.M. at town hall located at 9706 Clark Street, on May 12th, 2025.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER